THE OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY

On winnered

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION L. W. St. John, Director GEORGE W. RIGHTMIRE, President
COLUMBUS

May 17, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

Our Conference schedule will finish the first week-end in March - I think about the 4th or 5th - and my idea was that these sectional tournaments should be played about the 11th or 12th and the final game the following week-end. However, it might be that both the sectional and the final would be moved one week farther back.

That is about as definite information as I have at the present time.

Very sincerely yours,

H. G. Ofsen

Basketball Coach

Air Mail

HGO:M